June 2023
Activities Report

New Hampton Trapshooting once again completed a very successful season. The
Cedar Falls Gun Club hosted the state meet in early June. The New Hampton squad
competed very well. The highlight of the season was finishing 3rd in the E-league
championship.

New Hampton had two teams compete in the coed state championship this year at
Cedar Pointe Golf Course in Boone. The team of Lauren Nuss and Adam Ewert placed
fourth while the team of Kinsli Dahl and Jack Shawver placed 9th.

The New Hampton softball team has started their season with 23 girls on the roster. The
softball team recently won their home tournament over the weekend. The girls are off to
a good start and are coached by Tate Hoffmeister, Anthony Harris, and Macie Njus.

The New Hampton Baseball team has started the season with 43 players on their
rosters. The boys team has been rated 9th and is off to a good start. The baseball team
is coached by Cory McDonald, Jordan Rommes, and Josh Fenske.

The summer strength training program has been going on for the first three weeks of
June. There has been an average of 40 students attending the program which opens at
6:00 am for boys and 7:00 am for girls. The program is always hoping to grow in the
number of participants.



